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The Women Masters Interview with SARK 

 
AMY: We are recording; we are ready to rock and roll.  As you guys can hear I’m coming 

unglued.  Any time I get to speak with SARK, with Susan Ariel Rainbow Kennedy, it makes 
my heart sing and I’m so, so, so excited.  So as most of you know my name is Amy Ahlers 
and I’m the Wake-up Call Coach and the creator of the Women Masters, and welcome to 
the fall teleseminar series expert call with the amazing SARK.  My vision for this series is 
for every single person on this call, and that means you, and you over there, and you that’s 
kind of half paying attention and maybe multitasking or driving right now, you too, that you’ll 
have a wake-up call on this call, that you will have some sort of breakthrough, because I 
just love our topic today, change your life without getting out of bed—how to relax about 
money and everything else.  That just makes me want to relax; I like it.  I get so excited, 
though.  I want to have a relaxing sense of excitement on this call today, so I want 
everyone to just once again take a deep breath with me.  Ready?  Here we go, breathing in 
and breathing out.  Stop multitasking if you can, and I honor you if you can’t, I know how life 
is, and just get ready to deeply receive the wisdom and insight from today’s master, SARK, 
Susan Ariel Rainbow Kennedy.  She had 250 jobs from ages fourteen to 26, and then she 
found out that she was mostly unemployable, and has been self-employed ever since.  She 
has written and created bestselling books since 1990, and her company, called Planet 
SARK, creates products and services to support empowered living.  I want everyone, if you 
guys are not on SARK’s e-mail list, I have got to tell you, you are missing out.  Receiving 
her e-letters when she sends them out is like receiving a beam of sunshine in your inbox.  
They make my day, my week, my month, they’re so delightful, so make sure to go to 
PlanetSARK.com and also check out . . . she has some incredible e-programs going on 
right now, like her Awesome Anytime Adventure, which is truly awesome.  It’s an amazing 
e-program and _____ a couple of days for free on that, so you definitely want to check that 
out.  Then you also want to check out her new SHARE program, which stands for SARK's 
Happy Affiliate Revenue Earnings.  Why not make a little bit of money or a lot of money by 
spreading the word about SARK and her work?  Please go and check those things out.  
With that let’s dive into this amazing succulent, wild call with the fabulous SARK.  
Welcome, SARK.  Yay! 

 
SARK: Thank you, Amy.  Thank you, everyone. 
 
AMY: Yay!  Okay so I just . . . you know that I just love the title of our call today, Change Your Life 

Without Getting Out of Bed: How to Relax About Money and Everything Else.  What do you 
mean?  Change your life without getting out of bed?  What the heck are you talking about?  
Tell us. 

 
SARK: Well I believe and know that most changes take place really swiftly with a relaxed mind and 

body, and I’ve discovered that most good things happen in bed.  Now most of you know 
that, but you might not think of it that way. 

 
AMY: My mind went to the gutter, of course, Susan. 
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SARK: I know, and why is it the gutter? 
 
AMY: Well that’s right, you’re right. 
 
SARK: Why is it the gutter? 
 
AMY: That’s right.  It’s not the gutter, it’s the fire, baby.  Okay, yes, go on, go on. 
 
SARK: Well I’m a big fan of living a horizontal life, which means lying down whenever possible, 

and lying down . . . there’s a lot more—what would you call it—permission for that in other 
cultures than in the Western . . . what do we call our culture, again?  Western culture? 

 
AMY: Western civilization? 
 
SARK: Yes, Western civilization.  I don’t know, but I will tell you, and I think I talked about this but it 

bears repeating, that I laid down in line in the bank, and you would not believe what 
happens when you lie down in line at the bank.  The security guard came over and the 
police were going to be called, and then other people joined me in solidarity and sat down, 
and one man laid down and said this is our bank and we can be in the line however we 
want. 

 
AMY: Oh, wow. 
 
SARK: Yes, so there is taking that energy out of the actual bed and thank heavens now more 

people are wearing comfortable, relaxed clothes that are very pajama-like, and I really see 
this . . . like when people are crabby and tired, nothing really good gets done or happens.  
Have you noticed? 

 
AMY: I have, especially with my little two year old Annabella. 
 
SARK: Right and Annabella is the perfect teacher and leader for your family, I’m sure you’ve 

noticed. 
 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: We all have that two year old inside of us and if we’re not taking care of that two year old, 

believe me, she is running the show. 
 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: And she is telling us to get that candy bar and she’s telling us all these things because 

we’re not parenting her.  So we all have the opportunity to do . . . some people call it inner 
child work, I call it inside child work, to connect to those parts of you.  We all have every 
developmental age inside of us, so for instance I have eight inside children, from infancy up 
to nineteen, and they all need different things, so some years ago when I was doing a real 
foundation of this work, I established an imaginary tree house in my backyard, and each  
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child has a pod in the tree house that’s age specific.  Then I realized it was a lot of care to 
take care of these children, so I got an imaginary nanny, and her name is Madeline, and 
Madeline came over from Ireland, but then she got overwhelmed so she asked if she could 
bring her boyfriend Sam, and I said yes, so now Sam and Madeline take care of these 
inside kids for me, and that has changed everything, I will just tell you, because I don’t bring 
five year olds to an adult gathering.  Now I realize this is risky to talk about because some 
people haven’t done this work and it could sound like WHAT?  All I can tell you is take a 
look, there’s a wonderful workbook by Cathryn Taylor, called The Inner Child Workbook.  If 
you’re drawn to this at all it really bears looking at, and so many things in your life can run 
so much better when the children inside of you are well parented. 

 
AMY: I love that, so to begin on the work obviously pick up the book.  Will you just say that name 

again, just so that people will have a chance to write it down? 
 
SARK: Yes, The Inner Child Workbook by Cathryn Taylor. 
 
AMY: Great, and if they were to just approach it in a SARK fashion, what would just be one step 

they could take right now? 
 
SARK: Well one step they could take is see if they can get a visual . . . most of us have a child 

that’s right close by right now.  See if you can get any kind of image, although this can be a 
little bit risky because sometimes people get images of a screaming child with uncombed 
hair, and that can be kind of tough to do on a call like this.  But if you can get in touch with a 
child that isn’t in distress, to just mentally hold her hand and just say it’s okay, I’m right 
here. 

 
AMY: I have to tell you the first thing that came to mind for me is myself as I don’t know, I must 

have been seven or eight, in this Batman costume that I was wearing for a show, and I’m 
kneeling with this Batman and I was so excited about going to perform in this dance show, 
and she just came to me immediately, and I’m like what’s going on. 

 
SARK: That’s great, and you can pull her onto your knee and you could admire her costume. 
 
AMY: Yes, yes. 
 
SARK: Yes, it’s really powerful work. 
 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: And it’s definitely part of being relaxed about everything because when those children 

inside are well tended, believe me, you can relax, as an adult person, about 1000% more.  
A lot of business goes on, by the way, with five year olds who are un-parented, and people 
are screaming like five year olds and acting like five year olds.  So I personally think this is 
something to be taught in schools and everyone ought to have these skills right on hand. 

 
AMY: Yes. 
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SARK: I have a nineteen year old who . . . you usually don’t think of a nineteen year old as being a 

child, but they still do have child aspects, and that inner nineteen year old wanted to write 
her own books, so she’s actually living in Big Sur with Joan Baez and writing books. 

 
AMY: Love it.  So it feels like . . . I just love this image of you, Susan, lying down in the middle of 

the bank and then having someone lie down with you.  I just love that because you and I 
were talking before we got on the line here, just about transformation, and about how you 
can transform things and what a transformative moment, for you to just say this line is long, 
I’m just going to lie down and take a load off, and then to have someone be so inspired by 
that, that they joined you.  I just love that. 

 
SARK: Yes and I think it happened because there was such a push back from the bank, that it 

awakened other people’s _____ resistance, and this guy said well I’m lying down, what are 
you going to do about that. 

 
AMY: It brought out his inner two year old. 
 
SARK: Yes, and all the places that we think that transformation doesn’t live is exactly the places 

that need transformation.  As we were talking before the call I just had another experience 
at the DMV.  Some months back I was in the DMV and noticed how unhappy everyone 
was, and especially the people behind the bulletproof glass, that I just spontaneously stood 
up and started singing Amazing Grace at top volume.  I sang a few lines and then someone 
started joining in, and then someone over on the other side of the room joined in, and then 
someone else joined in, and by the end the entire place was singing Amazing Grace, 
including the people behind the glass. 

 
AMY: Oh my lord, that just gave me goose bumps, god bumps—wow. 
 
SARK: Yes, so then the other day I have another experience where I went to the DMV again and 

here’s all the people in line and everyone’s really stern and everyone looks crabby, and 
they’re all clutching their documents and we’ll all just in this line.  We get in there and this 
woman starts sharing with me that she got a ticket for her car being in a bus zone and they 
were charging her $275, and she didn’t have the money and she had taken off work to 
come in for this appointment and she didn’t even know how long she was going to be there, 
and the meter was probably going to run out.  She told me all this with tears and I said well 
let’s transform this, and she said well how do you suggest we do that.  I said well first of all 
let’s think of a better story.  I said, what would happen if I said to you I am happy to go put 
money in your meter right now so that you don’t have to worry about that, and she said, 
well my car is parked ten blocks away, and I said, that’s great, I love to walk.  She said, but 
I don’t have any quarters, and I said, that’s fine, I do.  She said, but I can’t accept that, and 
I said, yes you can and you will.  I said, but there is a condition and she said, what is it, and 
I said, that you stop telling the bus zone story and the $275, and you tell about the woman 
who offered to put money in the meter and you had this great connection with; that’s the 
condition.  So she said she agreed to the condition and I walked the ten blocks and I put 
the money in the meter and then I left her a reminder note on her driver’s side that said 
remember the story that you’re going to tell now. 
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AMY: Oh my gosh, that just makes me want to cry. 
 
SARK: And we all get into these repetitive, negative stories and then we repeat them to others and 

then oh, yeah, I’ve gotten a bus zone, yes, $275, oh you’ll never get out of that; oh, well I 
fought one and it worked once, but . . . and all of the sudden you’ve got this swirl of 
negative energy going and it’s not that bad things don’t happen, it’s how we think about 
them. 

 
AMY: Yes, so I just invite everybody on this call right here, right now to think about what is a 

negative story that you’re perpetuating right now, whether it’s something really small like 
oh, gosh, I got a parking ticket, or something huge that you’ve been living with for years.  
Why not right now take a moment and transform it, right here and now, to a different story. 

 
SARK: Yes and that’s all it takes, is when we start changing the story there’s an immediate . . . it’s 

an alchemy that takes place and it literally can replace the previous story so quickly, you’d 
be amazed. 

 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: And sometimes we’re not ready.  Sometimes that story needs some more care.  We 

perhaps need to do a process with it.   I’d actually like to share a process that I do.  Is this a 
good time for it, Amy? 

 
AMY: That’s perfect. 
 
SARK: Okay.  This is what I call my Three Part Harmony.  You might notice I like titles for things. 
 
AMY: I didn’t notice that about you—just kidding! 
 
SARK: This is a way to clear and move energy on a daily basis and it’s something . . . it doesn’t 

have to be every day, but I pretty much use it most days because, of course, things are not 
always easy and crabby things happen, and things occur that are very annoying, so this is 
a transformation process I invented to work with myself, and then of course I started 
working, using it and sharing it with everyone else.  Okay so the first part of the Three Part 
Harmony is called the Mad Pages, and you don’t have to be mad but I just call it that way 
because I like how it sounds, Mad Pages.  But you write at the top, if you get a piece of 
paper and you can make a note, and even if you don’t you’ll remember as I speak.  Write at 
the top: I feel worried, mad, upset, scared, frustrated, angry about . . .   Then you make a 
really fast list and don’t think about it, don’t edit it, don’t try to make it . . . you’re not sharing 
this with anyone else, so the object is to fill as many pages as you can; sometimes I fill 
eight pages. 

 
AMY: Wow. 
 
SARK: And get really theatrical, like don’t write . . . write very . . . all I can say is theatrical, like if 

my neighbor slams his door one more time I’m going to rip it off the hinges. 
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AMY: Right; let yourself really rant. 
 
SARK: Yes, really rant and keep going, from the tiniest thing through anything, until you don’t have 

any other thing in your head that’s making you upset.  And it will happen; you’ll get bored 
and tired.  You’ll say okay, well I guess I’m kind of done.  You then fold that up, address it 
to the universe / spirit / whoever you think is larger than you that can manage such things.  
You put your name and return address, you put the list aside.  Now often that’s enough to 
clear the energy.  Now obviously the thoughts are going to come right back but they will 
come back in a different way.  They will not have the same velocity because something has 
been done with them.  They have been tended, they have been exposed, they have been 
seen. 

 
 Okay, so when you have a little more time you will do part two of the Three Part Harmony, 

and that’s called Wise Voice Gladly Speaks.  Now as you know, and as many people on 
the call know, everyone has a wise self inside them.  You might call in your higher self, you 
might call it the nurturing parent.  It doesn’t really matter what the words are but it’s the part 
of you that’s pure, positive energy, that knows only good things about you and is endlessly 
supportive, so that wise self, I usually write at the top of another piece of paper, Wise Voice 
Gladly Speaks.  I then open up the list of the mad things and the wise self answers and 
responds to every item on the list.  Now initially this may take you a little time but I’ll tell 
you, I’ve gotten this whole Three Part Harmony down to ten minutes or less. 

 
AMY: Wow, okay. 
 
SARK: Yes, so now the wise self is going to say all kinds of things and you’ll be amazed at what 

comes out of your pen, because you’ll be channeling your wise self, and your wise self is 
there and knows things that you don’t even know you know.  I like to use a lot of 
endearments, like I like to say, oh sweetheart, you are trying so hard, it’s really okay to let 
go; you can’t solve this one.  Or it’s not time now, honey, it’s time to go get some soup.  It 
will just say incredible things.  I have countless, I have thousands of pages of wise voices 
speaking, because you save those, because what you do at the end of that is you rip up or 
recycle or burn the mad pages, and you say, these are no longer true; I don’t need them.  
What you’re doing, of course, is re-wiring your brain so that the wise voice is primary and 
the wise voice will speak now without . . . as time goes by, if you do this practice, the wise 
voice will speak without you having to write anything down and you won’t need to spend as 
much time being mad, irritated, annoyed, scared, worried, frustrated—all that. 

 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: So I’ve been doing the practice about four years now and I am amazed at the difference it’s 

made in my life.  So let’s move to part three of the harmony and that is the Glad Pages.  
Some might call it the gratitude, some might call it the good things.  Whatever it is, you’ve 
now completely cleared the space to acknowledge and appreciate the wonderful things in 
your life.  You simply make a list.  I actually keep journals for this because I like to re-read 
the wonderful things.  So that’s the Three Part Harmony and it’s . . . I’ve pulled off the 
highway and sat and made a Mad Page list.  I’ve excused myself and gone into a bathroom  



 

 

7 | P a g e  
© 2009 Wake-Up Call Coaching All Rights Reserved  

info@wakeupcallcoaching.com 
www.WakeUpCallCoaching.com 
www.TheWomenMasters.com 

1.888.929.2531 
 

 
and made a Mad Page list.  It really is great because otherwise we keep these things in our 
head and they circle around and around and it causes that negative self-talk that we’ve all 
heard about, but we don’t necessarily know how to disengage from. 

 
AMY: Excellent, so part one, the Mad Pages; part two, the Wise Voice Gladly Speaks; part three, 

the Glad Pages. 
 
SARK: Yes, so you could also just say mad, wise, glad. 
 
AMY: Say it again? 
 
SARK: You could also just call it mad, wise, glad. 
 
AMY: Mad, wise, glad, so I invite everybody on this call to do this at some point today.  Do it at 

some point today for yourself—why not?  Try it, see how it works for you and you can 
always call SARK’s amazing inspiration hotline and let her know how it went.  You can 
leave a message for her. 

 
SARK: Yes and I will hear you.  I listen to all the messages.  There’s about 10,000 every month 

and I listen to them all. 
 
AMY: I love it; that’s so great.  Thank you for that process. 
 
SARK: Oh yes, thank you. 
 
AMY: Thank you; that’s beautiful.  I know that specifically we wanted to talk a little bit with 

everybody about money. 
 
SARK: Yes. 
 
AMY: So I wanted us to go there because just so that everybody knows on this call, Susan will be 

taking questions live, and I do have some questions that were e-mailed in, and I’ll see if 
those people are actually on the line, but you’ll have an opportunity to hopefully ask your 
question on the call today, so we will jump to that, so just know we’re going to get 
interactive in a few moments with you. 

 
 But let’s start by just having you talk with us about this whole topic of money because I 

know it’s so on people’s minds right now, especially with all the challenges going on with 
the economy, so give us some SARKness about money. 

 
SARK: Well first of all I’m going to read my poster called How to Relax About Money. 
 
AMY: Oh, great. 
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SARK: Okay, so are you ready?  Get comfortable.  It’s so funny when you say get comfortable with 

a group of people because they’ll all shift around, and it’s like, you mean you weren’t 
comfortable before? 

 
AMY: We forget about our bodies.  We forget our heads attached to our bodies, yes. 
 
SARK: I know; I definitely do.  Alright, How to Relax About Money.  Relax; your money is not your 

life, it just seems that way sometimes.  True wealth is inside of you.  Learn to cultivate 
money miracles.  Go back to money innocence.  Be who you truly are and the money will 
follow.  You are safe.  If you find yourself worrying about money, why were you lost in the 
first place?  Read Money and How It Gets That Way by Henry Miller.  Make friends with 
money.  Money is like love; the more you give away, the more comes back.  Watch the 
movie It’s a Wonderful Life.  When any money flows in for you it’s time to help others; help 
them now.  Money was invented to be shared.  Start a revolution; refuse to believe in 
recessions.  We need to rewrite recession to read money recess.  Remember recess?  You 
got to go outside, kick a ball and feel free from school.  We all need to feel free about 
money.  Take a deep breath.  What you are worth is not about money.  Relax; you are safe. 

 
 Now I wrote that in 1991 and it’s very relevant today, and I want to talk a little bit about 

some of the concepts in there because they could sound unrealistic or naïve or magical 
thinking—what are some other terms?  People get scared.  Money runs from desperation. 

 
AMY: Now you tell me!  Oh, I love that. 
 
SARK: Before we talk more I want to give a little biography about my money life so that people 

who might not know . . . you heard that I had 250 jobs, that was from ages 14-26.  From 
ages 18-26 I met a multimillionaire, who actually became my lover; he was 65.  I’m writing 
about that in my memoir, by the way, because it was an incredible period of time over a 
period of years, about ten years, where I lived with millionaires and billionaires around the 
world, and particularly the New York multimillionaire, I studied business with him.  Shortly 
after arriving at his place in New York I told him I was bored and I was going to go home if 
he didn’t have something better for me to do, because he wanted me to sit in the living 
room with all these models, and they were really scary and they were looking at me and 
saying, where did you get your outfit, darling.  There I was, this Minnesota girl, like oh, JC 
Penney’s.  So the next morning he said okay, be downstairs the next morning, I’ve got 
something to share.  Here were all these people lined up with all their projects that they 
wanted him to finance, and he said this is Miss Kennedy; she’ll be making the decision. 

 
AMY: Oh my lord.  Oh my god, Susan, I never . . . I haven’t heard this much detail in this.  Wow. 
 
SARK: I know, I haven’t ever talked about it very much.  It’s really funny because I had some 

embarrassment or shame about being eighteen and having a 65 year old lover.  Well I don’t 
anymore.  I think I learned a lot.  It was amazing and that’s why I want to write about it.  But 
he really did let me make the decisions.  Now he did stay in the room, it was very smart, he 
got to listen as though he was an observer, and of course he was the money guy.  I made 
some great decisions and some bad decisions, and I got residual income for years about  



 

 

9 | P a g e  
© 2009 Wake-Up Call Coaching All Rights Reserved  

info@wakeupcallcoaching.com 
www.WakeUpCallCoaching.com 
www.TheWomenMasters.com 

1.888.929.2531 
 

 
some of the things I decided on.  Then that led me to other millionaires and other 
billionaires, but what I experienced was a lot of unhappy people.  This was a lot of inherited 
wealth and these people were miserable, and the money seemed to make them more 
miserable.  So at age 26 I decided that money must be the problem, so I decided to opt out 
of the money system.  For ten years I lived completely on barter and trade—and food 
stamps, I did have food stamps at one point.  It took me until I was 35 to realize that money 
was not the problem.  Oh, but I also want to mention I studied the energy of money.  I put 
myself in my own school about money.  I worked with a book called Creating Money, I 
formed money groups, I experienced money miracles, I completely studied money.  At age 
35 I was ready to become what I called the happy, conscious millionaire that I wish I had 
met.  Now at age 55 I’m happy to say that money continues to teach me, and I continue to 
learn from it, and that’s why I wanted to talk about this subject. 

 
AMY: I love it.  What an amazing journey.  You’ve been on all sides, that’s the thing that I love 

about your perspective, is that you’ve really experienced so many different ways of being 
with it.  So yes, tell us, share your wisdom with us. 

 
SARK: Yes and let’s just say, from 35 to 55, that’s when I created this successful brand that’s 

called SARK, with products and services and books, and all the rest—events—and I’ll just 
tell you, in the 20 years, 20+ years I’ve been in business, I’ve made almost every business 
mistake you could make and I’ve had almost every business success you could have.  So it 
gives me a wonderful perspective to share with others. 

 
AMY: Have you ever considered .. . well you do this, I guess, with your couching sessions.  I’m 

just thinking, we have, actually, a couple of questions from people that e-mailed in that 
were around business.  We had Catherine who e-mailed in—what advice can you give 
around going from a team of one to a team of many?  Then we had someone else that was 
wondering, Diana, who e-mailed in and said, what do you think about the field of coaching 
and personal development, the field that you’re in, that she’s in, that many people on this 
call are in, and what’s your wish for it. 

 
SARK: Yes. 
 
AMY: So I realized that there may be a lot of people on this call that are interested in hearing 

more about the business side of you, and what’s the best way for them to dive into that with 
you?  Is there a workshop, just to do a couching session? 

 
SARK: Well probably, yes, a couching session would be a good way.  For people who don’t know 

it’s my own unique blend of I call it therapy, mentoring and coaching, and it had to have a 
SARKian name, so it’s called couching.  If you wanted to . . . there’s no minimum number of 
sessions so you could just experience one and see what you think.  If you wanted to try, 
even with less commitment, you can do something called a scoop of SARK, which is fifteen 
minutes. 

 
AMY: Great.  Okay, good, so that’s one-on-one attention.  I just wanted to state that because it 

was interesting to me that a lot of the questions were about this amazing success that  
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you’ve had, because I know so many people admire it, myself included, so yes, thank you 
for sharing that. 

 
SARK: Yes, well thank you. 
 
AMY: So you’ve made all the mistakes, you’ve had all the successes. 
 
SARK: Well let’s not say all. 
 
AMY: Many. 
 
SARK: Don’t say all the successes.  There’s still . . . I’m so happy to experience more successes. 
 
AMY: Thank you, yes; got that.  You’ve learned a lot about money and how to create a 

relationship with money that really works for you, so tell us a little bit more about that. 
 
SARK: Well first of all it’s really important to realize that we don’t make money, we create and 

allow money.  Money is always there.  We create it; we don’t make it.  Money is dominant 
resistant.  If you approach it with any desperation or intensity of I had to have money, I 
need money, it will run for the hills.  Now I realize it’s counter intuitive because believe me, I 
lived ten years with no money, I’m talking no money.  I chose to live without a family so I 
didn’t have a child to support, but I had myself to support and I needed food and shelter 
and shampoo and whatever else, so I know how scary it can be, is what I’m telling you.  I’m 
not saying this out of oh, gee, just go past the fear, but I am saying . . . well, it really annoys 
me when people do that.  I want to know have they lived it, what did they learn from it and 
what can they share with me. 

 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: I used to be a lot less clear and I’m happy to have done enough work, personal growth and 

otherwise, to be more clear now.  I have a well-developed right and left brain and I can 
really . . . I’m glad to be able to share that.  What I would say about money is most people 
have not studied money.  Most people have not studied the energy of money.  They may 
have read books like Die With the Most Money, or I can’t remember all the names of all 
these books, Rich Dad Poor Dad.  There’s a lot of really good ones, Suze Orman, I like 
some of what she does.  There’s a lot of good material but the actual energy of money 
doesn’t get studied.  Then you’re going against metaphysical laws and one of them is 
money follows money and money follows goodness.  If you create something about of the 
absolutely joy of it, it can make money—it can create money, let’s put it that way.  If you 
approach it with I’m going to do this and it’s going to make so much money, the money will 
run from you.  So what’s your intention, what are you motives?  There are people who can 
get so . . . they can clear the way and they really can focus on money as an energy unto 
itself.  A lot of people, by the way, I’m interrupting myself but a lot of people have guilt and 
shame about wanting money. 

 
AMY: Right. 
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SARK: And women in particular, by the way. 
 
AMY: Sure, yes. 
 
SARK: It’s not okay, it’s unseemly, you’re greedy.  Work with the words greedy and selfish, by the 

way, and become desensitized to thinking of yourself that way or being scared of being 
described that way.  When I started charging money for certain things in my SARK 
business there were people that were very unhappy and said wow, I thought SARK was 
free. 

 
AMY: Right. 
 
SARK: Here I was running a business and I had six employees and where’s the part where it was 

free?  I somehow had created a brand that was thought of as just the magical mystery tour.  
I just lived in a cottage and things just popped out and ran down the hill and produced 
themselves, and then people bought them and I don’t know where they thought . . . I don’t 
know.  I take full responsibility, it’s just very funny. 

 
AMY: Right and I love that you’re saying that because I think that there is this thing in the world, 

and I think especially right now there can be a sense of entitlement going on. 
 
SARK: Yes and by the way if you want to work with your sense of entitlement go right now, or go 

after we get off the call, and go to YouTube.  If you haven’t seen it already just put in the 
search box Everything’s Amazing and Nobody’s Happy.’  Do that and you’ll really see about 
the sense of entitlement, which, by the way, I’m just as prone to as anybody else. 

 
AMY: Right.  Everything’s amazing and Nobody’s Happy. 
 
SARK: Yes. 
 
AMY: On YouTube; okay, good, excellent.  Yes so there can be that sense of entitlement and 

then there can also be _____ right if you ask for money, and I know there’s a lot of 
entrepreneurs on this call, and there’s a lot of people who are probably not getting paid 
what maybe they should be, or charging what they should be, because of that fear of being 
seen as greedy and selfish. 

 
SARK: Yes and again, when we don’t charge what we believe . . . if you really get in touch with the 

feelings and energy of money, there’s a place inside of you that always knows what to 
charge and what it is.  Let me give you an example.  When I was young I used to baby sit 
and the people would come home and I knew to the penny what they owed me.  They’ve 
been gone X number, this is what we agreed on, et cetera; they owe me $13.50.  Then the 
husband or whoever would walk in and say oh, what do we owe you, about $10, and I 
would go silent because I was so scared for them not to like me, or not to be able to baby 
sit again, and that same paradigm followed me through my business life.  I would say oh, 
well I want to really be able to help people, and then you get into the whole thing of doing  

 



 

 

12 | P a g e  
© 2009 Wake-Up Call Coaching All Rights Reserved  

info@wakeupcallcoaching.com 
www.WakeUpCallCoaching.com 
www.TheWomenMasters.com 

1.888.929.2531 
 

 
things for free, and that’s another fascinating one.  Like people sometimes are not 
respectful of if it’s free because they haven’t made an investment. 

 
AMY: Right. 
 
SARK: Now they can certainly make an energy investment.  There’s all kinds of ways to invest.  

These are just such great subjects and I really think there’s so much . . . it gets hidden.  
There’s so much shame and secrecy about money because we get so scared.  We get so 
scared not to have it, we get scared to have it, we get scared if others have it.  Let me read 
these quote by Henry Miller about money, because I mentioned it in the . . . this is an 
excerpt of this great thing that he wrote that goes like this: To walk in money through the 
night crowd, protected by money, lulled by money, dulled by money, the crowd itself a 
money, the breath money, no least single object anywhere that is not money, money, 
money everywhere and still not enough, and then no money or a little money or less money 
or more money, but money, always money, and if you have money or you don’t have 
money, it is the money that counts, and money makes money, but what makes money 
make money? 

 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: Yes!  I can feel the telephonic wall bulging with questions. 
 
AMY: Yes, as can I.  I just want to honor Catherine’s question about what your general process 

would be for moving from a team of one to many. 
 
SARK: The first thing I would do is tell you to take a look at Michael Gerber’s book and process 

and website, and the title, I’ve never liked his title and I wish he would change it, it’s called 
The E-Myth: Why Most Small Businesses Fail and What You Can Do About It.  But it 
basically talks about . . .I’ll just give a very brief description.  Within everyone are three 
parts that he calls the technician, the manager and the visionary, and that all three parts 
need to be functioning to be an entrepreneur.  Most people who are sole, single business 
owners are technicians.  The technician is the one that just knows how to work.  They go, 
the create the thing, whatever it is, they make the calls, they do all the stuff, they’re just 
constantly working.  The technician will work, literally, until they get sick.  They’ll just drop; 
they won’t even . . . they have no management ability of their work. 

 
 Then that’s where the manager comes in.  The manager says things like gosh, I think 

maybe it’s time to assemble a team, and the team will be comprised of a bookkeeper, a 
virtual assistant, a marketing expert—you sketch out the whole team.  The manager helps 
the technician, literally manages the energy of the technician. 

 
 Then we have the visionary.  The visionary’s the one that thinks up all the great stuff.  If the 

technician is so busy being the technician, it doesn’t have room to be a visionary. 
 
AMY: Yes. 
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SARK: So to give you an example, when I first started I studied his whole book and process and 

everything, but prior to that I was a very overwhelmed and crabby technician, an 
unawakened manager and a really angry visionary, because I had no management and 
there was no time for the visionary to speak, so that part was frustrated. After working with 
this book and this process for a year or two, I became the manager that I was saying I 
wanted.  I now have more management but it’s because I took the job.  What I would say to 
someone considering that transition is really take a look and see if you truly understand 
why you’re expanding from a one to a more. 

 
AMY: Great, thank you. 
 
SARK: You’re welcome. 
 
AMY: Then Diana’s question of what do you really think about this field of coaching and personal 

development, and do you have a wish for it? 
 
SARK: My first wish is let’s all get together.  Why isn’t there a major, incredible sexy conference for 

all of us people doing that?  So someone get on that and do that, and invite me.  I’ll keynote 
it. 

 
AMY: Yes. 
 
SARK: The next wish I would have is for people to become very, very specialized and very clear 

about what you’re offering that really is unique, and of course each person is unique, so I 
think there’s a huge education process going on.  I think that coaches . .. it feels slightly . . . 
I think I want to use the word overused, just like the word self-help became overused, so I 
would say let’s come up with some new words, let’s come up with some new descriptions.  
These would be my wishes, and let’s continue the education process for the public to 
understand, and not that we’re not the public, but for other people to understand why 
couching or coaching is so beneficial, and how fast it can work.  That’s the part that I think 
gets left out.  I think it starts turning into the old model of chiropractic where you were 
supposed to be going for 52 weeks to be able to feel better. 

 
AMY: Right. 
 
SARK: And let’s remember that someone like Tiger Woods has twelve coaches.  I know we’re not 

Tiger Woods but the point is we all have areas that would benefit from coaching at different 
times, and let’s use it that way.  Let’s dip in and out a lot more.  Let’s not think that we have 
to sign up for some huge series, you know? 

 
AMY: Yes.  I love it; thank you.  Then I have two more here and then we’ll go to the phone lines.  

I’m actually going to turn on the Q&A feature, and you can press *6 and then 1 on your 
phone if you want to get into the queue.  While the queue gets lined up there, Lori wrote in, 
How do I reclaim my joy and creativity when my day job sucks my life away; I’m usually too 
tired to do much when I get home. 
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SARK: Yes.  Well that’s believing the illusion that you are going to allow your life to be sucked out 

during the day, so you must fight back and you must find ways, and that’s why . . . go and 
look at my MicroMOVEMent process.  When you can insert little things for five minutes that 
you can do during the day, that keep your juice and energy moving, you won’t feel that way 
at the end.  But that takes that creative commitment. 

 
AMY: Great. 
 
SARK: And I do understand; I had 250 jobs and I saw how they tried to suck the life, every single 

one of them. 
 
AMY: Then the last one, and we’ll got to the lines here.  She says, I would love to know what 

tools to use when I’m deep in the midst of forward momentum on several creative dreams, 
and become overwhelmed and out of sorts. 

 
SARK: Yes, that’s a great one.  When I teach MicroMOVEMent process I use MicroMOVEMent 

wheels and I like to have a lot of them up at once, so I have 22 of them, and this person 
may have too . . . sometimes that’s too many, people can get overwhelmed, so you could 
take a look at what would most cause forward movement, and sometimes it’s as simple as 
focusing on one MicroMOVEMent wheel.  The other thing that I would say is we get 
overwhelmed because we assign ourselves things that are too large.  We get really excited.  
We have sixteen projects that are all viable and it’s like well I don’t know which one, and 
then we can go into complete paralysis and inertia, and that’s a classic time for inner critics 
to strike.  They will come lurching out of the shadows and they will say aha, yes, you’ve 
been listening to that masters call and you still haven’t done shit.  Or you went to that 
seminar and you spent $495 and you haven’t even opened the book.  These are these 
voices and that’s why I invented MicroMOVEMents, because I was so subject to that.  I 
wanted to find a way where I could still procrastinate and avoid things but also accomplish 
a lot of things and continue forward momentum.  So MicroMOVEMents work to create 
forward momentum even if you’re not working. 

 
AMY: So if people want to learn more about MicroMOVEMent and exactly what that is, what’s the 

best way? 
 
SARK: They can go to Planet SARK, there’s a free, downloadable sheet.  We are working, for 

2010, we’re going to have a video of me doing it in real time. 
 
AMY: Awesome. 
 
SARK: Yes, so people can see that.  Meanwhile they can also do couching with me, they can look 

in any of my books.  Make Your Creative Dreams Real has a big section on 
MicroMOVEMent.  My writing book, Juicy Pens, Thirsty Paper, has a big section and it’s 
fantastic.  I’ve used it for 25 years; it’s the reason my business is as successful as it is. 

 
AMY: Awesome, thank you.  With that I’m going to go ahead and engage our first caller here.  

When you hear the un-mute button come off there . . . 
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JAMILA: Amy are you there? 
 
AMY: We’re here. 
 
JAMILA: Oh, good.  I have a question.  SARK thank you so much for talking to us.  I totally need to 

ask you, how do you recharge?  I’m an entrepreneur and I try to work seven days a week 
and some days I work twelve hours and this week I just burned out because I overdid it. 

 
SARK: Gee, do you think?  What’s your name? 
 
JAMILA: Jamila. Hi, Amy. 
 
AMY: Hi, Jamila. 
 
SARK: Hi.  Thank you for saying that and I’m sure you know you speak for so many. 
 
JAMILA: You know what started it, I saw that Ben and Jerry’s thing and they said oh, we’ve worked 

seven days a week, sixteen hours a day, and I was like oh my gosh, I’m such a slacker. 
 
AMY: Oh my gosh. 
 
SARK: Yes, I don’t know how this got started, this whole idea of working seven days a week, but it 

has to stop. 
 
JAMILA: Yes so I need help; what do I do? 
 
SARK: First of all, again, the MicroMOVEMent process would be of great use to you because it’s 

really the whole concept of working smarter, not harder, because you’ve probably noticed 
that even with seven days a week, you could work 24 hours a day, seven days a week and 
you would never get it done, correct? 

 
JAMILA: Right. 
 
SARK: So to make a commitment to your creative and physical health is the best gift you can give 

to your company and your entrepreneurship.  You will not be able to sustain being an 
entrepreneur and let me tell you, I did it.  I spent a decade working seven days a week, 
sixteen hour days, and I got very fat and very crabby.  Now not everyone gets fat but what 
I’m saying is there’s health issues.  I’m speaking a little sternly to you because yes, you 
need to find ways along the way to let off the pressure and recharge, and we can talk about 
that, too, but I’m really challenging you to take another look at your business and why you 
think you need to work that much or that hard, and shame on Ben and Jerry’s for saying 
that. 

 
JAMILA: Well it was mostly because I was trying to make client meetings available on the weekends 

also, so mentally my brain couldn’t shut it off. 
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SARK: Right, so there’s that Three Part Harmony process; doing something like that will empty 

your brain of all of these things.  Then the things but sometimes it has to be dramatic—you 
need to cover up the machines, put blankets over your printer or your computer, move 
them into another room, lock them in a closet, give someone else the key.  But you don’t 
need to leave for a whole day.  You could leave for an hour with a clear mind.  If you can 
clear your mind you’re not going to have that same kind of exhaustion.  Does that help? 

 
JAMILA: Yes it does, thank you. 
 
AMY: Thanks, Jamila. 
 
SARK: Of course I want to keep going, but. 
 
AMY: We’ll go to the next question here.  Hello. 
 
AILEEN: Hi.  My name’s Aileen. 
 
AMY: Hi, Aileen. 
 
AILEEN: Hi.  When SARK was reading the list on how to relax about money and all those different 

things that you were reading, it’s one of the most powerful things I heard, but I could not 
write that fast.  Is that written down anywhere? 

 
SARK: You can find it in my book Inspiration Sandwich. 
 
AILEEN: Oh good, okay.  Those phrases were just so powerful and my brain was going oh, but I 

want to remember those; how do I do that? 
 
SARK: Oh, thank you, and you resonate with them because you know the truth of that, that we are 

safe and our money is not our life.  There’s a sort of societal hypnotism that takes place.  I 
just had someone call the inspiration line today and said I’m out of work and if you can help 
me here’s my phone number.  You probably don’t know of anyone in my area that’s hiring, 
but just in case you do, because I keep looking and looking and I’m not finding.  Look at her 
language.  She’s not creating, she’s looking. 

 
AILEEN: Looking, right.  I feel my life purpose, somehow, is assisting women to be more of who they 

can be and I originally was looking for how do I do that.  Then I did hire a coach who said 
that’s not your job. 

 
SARK: Yes and again, I wish I had known about the value of coaches all those years ago because 

it could have saved me a lot of things where we go down these roads and spend years 
duplicating inferior efforts and doing things that really don’t work, so good for you. 

 
AILEEN: Yes, so I’m still in process.  I just keep my intention that I’m going to be writing a book and 

creating . . . 
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SARK: Good; we want to hear.  I dare you. 
 
AMY: I double dog dare you, so there you go.  You’re officially dared.  Thank you so very much.  

I’m going to hop on to the next question here.   
 
RANDY: Hello.  Hi, this is Randy calling from California. 
 
AMY: Hi, Randy. 
 
RANDY: SARK, what I love most about you, and what really just made me a major fan is when you 

talked about creative napping, which I do.  I do have my jammies and I do have a little 
blanket and I so believe in that.  I just was diagnosed again with breast cancer and I 
truthfully think I’m a relatively positive person, but the doctors expressions on their face 
when they talk about the cancer is not helpful. 

 
SARK: Yes. 
 
RANDY: I need . . . I am an advocate for myself and I’m doing research and things like that—I have 

an unusual cancer—and my blood type is B+, so I am being positive.  I still have a thing 
where they’re in authority and I’m not, and even with my research I need something to kind 
of get me so I can . . .  

 
SARK: Absolutely and I’m the perfect person to speak to this because I’m underway with changing 

the entire way that people go to the doctor, and it started with me when I realized I’m not a 
patient.  First of all I’m very impatient and so I cross out the word patient and I write person 
or client.  Then I start the meeting with the doctor and say thank you so much for seeing 
me, we’re going to spend a moment or two celebrating all the good things about my health, 
then we’ll move on and talk about some of the things that I’m working with. 

 
RANDY: I like that. 
 
SARK: Yes and believe me, they respond really well.  It’s like oh, well that sounds good, well she 

knows what she’s doing.  You become the authority that you say that you are experiencing 
them as.  You become your own authority, so I think of myself as Dr. Kennedy and I’m 
consulting with other professionals. 

 
RANDY: Oh, okay; I like that. 
 
SARK: If you start noticing that kind of expression on a doctor’s face, you take the charge to say 

you know what, I think it’s getting a little negative.  You say to them, I’m having a negative 
experience with your expression; can we change the energy and can you lighten your 
expression.  You simply speak into it.  If that language doesn’t work for you, you can say 
something else. 

 
RANDY: Susan I hear it, I do hear it. 
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SARK: Yes and you might initially not be as skilled in that, but you can fumble around and just say 

gosh, could you just give me a smile, I’m being positive here. 
 
RANDY: Okay, I like that; I could do that.  That I could do. 
 
SARK: Well we’re going to all be thinking of you and bless you. 
 
RANDY: Yes, I think I have all your books and I’ve read other people, too, and I’ve been doing your 

journey on the internet, and I just really appreciate you so much and hopefully you’ll be in 
the southern California area. 

 
SARK: I will; I’ll be there in February. 
 
RANDY: Okay; I’ll be there. 
 
SARK: Yes, go on Planet SARK.  I’m doing a three day wellness conference in Los Angeles. 
 
RANDY: Okay I might be throwing up from chemo but I’ll be there. 
 
SARK: Well I’ll give you a hug. 
 
RANDY: Okay, thanks a lot, SARK. 
 
AMY: Thanks, Randy.  Oh, that’s just a perfect call to end with.  Thank you so much, Randy, and 

I love that, Susan.  So perfect.  I just love it, going into the doctor’s office and actually 
leading.  I love thinking about when people have cancer, and we all know people who have 
cancer these days, and thinking there’s those little cells that are doing that, and then there’s 
all these healthy cells. 

 
SARK: Yes. 
 
AMY: Why are we focusing on all the cancerous ones?  Let’s take a look for a minute and 

celebrate all the parts of your body, Randy, that are cancer free, because most of your 
body is cancer free, which is so fantastic. 

 
SARK: Yes.  I had my dermatologist . . . I inspired her so much that she was holding my face and 

singing to me because she said my skin was so beautiful. 
 
AMY: Oh bless her; I love it.  Great, and talk about a transformational experience; you can 

transform it, Randy, and everybody on this call.  Susan I always like to end these calls with 
you telling everybody, if they were to just take away one takeaway from this call, what 
would you like that to be, just one thing? 

 
SARK: Oh, goodness.  I would say deep inspiration.  I would have to choose more than one; I 

won’t follow the rules.  I would say deep inspiration and let’s say creative leadership, 
creative leadership of your life. 
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AMY: Yes, and give everybody on the line an inspiring homework assignment. 
 
SARK: Well I really encourage you to do the Three Part Harmony, and even if you don’t get to the 

wise voice yet, do the Mad Pages and just see how it feels, because you can release 
yourself from looping negative loops in your mind, and then we’ll have people walking 
around like full cups of love, ready to share the overflow with everyone. 

 
AMY: I love it. 
 
SARK: Yes, join me. 
 
AMY: Yes.  Susan can I put you on the spot, because I realize I completely spaced because I 

was just chitchatting with you before the call, but I’m wondering, would you be willing to 
give one lucky caller your Awesome Anytime Adventure program? 

 
SARK: Absolutely.  Let’s give three callers. 
 
AMY: Oh, three callers; I love it.  Okay I’m going to clear the queue, ladies and gentlemen, so 

let’s go ahead and if you want to be able to log on and get SARK’s Awesome Anytime 
Adventure e-program for free, go ahead and press *6 and then 1 and we’ll get a little line 
going.  Go ahead and pick your numbers, Susan, between one and ten, just so I don’t have 
to scroll down too far on this screen. 

 
SARK: Okay, I pick number three, number nine and number one. 
 
AMY: Okay, three. 
 
CATHY: Hello? 
 
AMY: Hi, you won!  What’s your name? 
 
CATHY: Cathy. 
 
AMY: Cathy will you e-mail me at Program@WakeUpCallCoaching.com and I'll get you setup. 
 
CATHY: Wonderful.  Thank you so much. 
 
SARK: Thank you so much. 
 
AMY: Okay, three and then . . .  
 
SARK: Nine. 
 
AMY: Three, nine and ten? 
 
SARK: No, I did three, nine and one. 
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AMY: Oh, one.  Okay. 
 
SARK: I’m just testing you, Amy. 
 
AMY: I know, sorry. 
 
KELLY: Hello? 
 
AMY: You won! 
 
KELLY: Great, thank you. 
 
AMY: Who’s this? 
 
KELLY: Kelly Morris. 
 
SARK: Congratulations. 
 
AMY: Hi, Kelly Morris; will you e-mail Program@WakeUpCallCoaching.com? 
 
KELLY: Yes, thank you. 
 
AMY: We will get you set up.  Okay and then I’m going to nine.  Here we go in beautiful New 

York, it looks like. 
 
KATHLEEN: Hello. 
 
AMY: Hi. 
 
KATHLEEN: Yay! 
 
AMY: You won.  Who is this? 
 
KATHLEEN: This is Kathleen. 
 
AMY: Hi, Kathleen.  We have Kathleen, Cathy and Kelly are our winners; that’s fantastic.  So 

Kathleen will you e-mail Program@WakeUpCallCoaching.com and we’ll get you set up. 
 
KATHLEEN: Absolutely and thank you so much for this call. 
 
SARK: Thank you; I’ve loved it. 
 
AMY: Okay, thanks for bearing with me.  There’s hundreds of people still on the line so I’m going 

to go ahead and turn off the queue and un-mute our phone lines so that everybody can say 
goodbye and just real quick, you guys, a reminder that next week our call is with Marianne 
Williamson, so make sure to be there.  Please share this series with at least three people  
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and pay it forward, and if you loved today’s call let me know on the Women Masters 
Facebook page, and thank you so much, everyone.  With that we are going to take the 
phones off mute. 

 


